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AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY / AFFIRMATIVE ACTION EMPLOYER 

VIA EMAIL ONLY 
 
February 12, 2024 
 
Ms. Sandy Godwin 
stgodwin@capefearvalley.com  
 
Exempt from Review 
Record #: 4379 
Date of Request: January 30, 2024 
Facility Name: Cape Fear Valley Medical Center 
FID #: 943057 
Business Name: Cumberland County Hospital System, Inc.  
Business #: 578 
Project Description: Construct and expand ancillary and support space on main hospital campus  
County: Cumberland 
 
Dear Ms. Godwin: 
 
The Healthcare Planning and Certificate of Need Section, Division of Health Service Regulation (Agency), 
determined that the above referenced proposal is exempt from certificate of need review in accordance with 
G.S. 131E-184(g).  Therefore, you may proceed to offer, develop or establish the above referenced project 
without a certificate of need.   
 
It should be noted that this determination is binding only for the facts represented by you. Consequently, 
if changes are made in the project or in the facts provided in your correspondence referenced above, a 
new determination as to whether a certificate of need is required would need to be made by the Agency. 
Changes in a project include but are not limited to: (1) increases in the capital cost; (2) acquisition of 
medical equipment not included in the original cost estimate; (3) modifications in the design of the 
project; (4) change in location; and (5) any increase in the number of square feet to be constructed. 
 
If you have any questions concerning this matter, please feel free to contact this office. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Tanya M. Saporito, Project Analyst 
 

 
Micheala Mitchell, Chief 
 
cc: Construction Section, DHSR 

Acute and Home Care Licensure and Certification Section, DHSR 
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WARNING: This email originated from outside of Cape Fear Valley. Do not click
links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.
The Original Sender of this email is tanya.saporito@dhhs.nc.gov

From: Sandy Godwin
To: Tanya, Saporito
Subject: [External] RE: clarification
Date: Wednesday, January 31, 2024 11:40:21 AM
Attachments: image001.png

CAUTION: External email. Do not click links or open attachments unless verified. Report suspicious emails with the
Report Message button located on your Outlook menu bar on the Home tab.

Thank you for the opportunity to answer this question. It definitely is located within 250 yards of the
hospital building at 1638 Owen Drive.
Have a blessed day,
Sandy

From: Tanya, Saporito <tanya.saporito@dhhs.nc.gov> 
Sent: Wednesday, January 31, 2024 11:14 AM
To: Sandy Godwin <stgodwin@capefearvalley.com>
Subject: clarification

Hi Sandy,
One more question: is the proposed ancillary service location within 250 yards of the hospital
building at 1638 Owen Drive?
Thank you in advance!!
Tanya M. Saporito, J.D. I work from home and in the office. Email is the best way to contact me.
Project Analyst
Division of Health Service Regulation, Certificate of Need
NC Department of Health and Human Services
Office: 919-855-3873
Tanya.saporito@dhhs.nc.gov
NCDHHS provides essential services to improve the health, safety and well-
being of all North Carolinians. Learn more about NCDHHS initiatives and
priorities.

Learn more at Medicaid.ncdhhs.gov.
Twitter | Facebook | Instagram | YouTube | LinkedIn
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NC MEDICAID

600,000+ more people can get
health coverage starting Dec. 1.
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Email correspondence to and from this address is subject to the North Carolina Public Records Law and may be disclosed to third parties
by an authorized State official. Unauthorized disclosure of juvenile, health, legally privileged, or otherwise confidential information,
including confidential information relating to an ongoing State procurement effort, is prohibited by law. If you have received this email in
error, please notify the sender immediately and delete all records of this email.
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This electronic mail transmission may contain information
that is privileged and/or confidential. Additionally, this communication may contain individual
protected health information ("PHI") that is subject to protection under state and federal laws,
or other privileged, confidential or proprietary information of Cape Fear Valley Health System
that may not be further disclosed. Please be advised that any disclosure, copying, distribution
or other use of the contents of this message by anyone other than the intended recipient is
prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender
immediately by replying to the message and deleting it from your computer.



WARNING: This email originated from outside of Cape Fear Valley. Do not click
links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.
The Original Sender of this email is tanya.saporito@dhhs.nc.gov

From: Sandy Godwin
To: Tanya, Saporito
Subject: RE: [External] CFVMC Request for Exemption from CON Review
Date: Wednesday, January 31, 2024 11:41:48 AM
Attachments: image001.png

CAUTION: External email. Do not click links or open attachments unless verified. Report suspicious emails with the
Report Message button located on your Outlook menu bar on the Home tab.

Thank you for the chance to answer this question. Melrose Road is a part of the CFVMC’s main
campus.
Thank you so much,
Sandy

From: Tanya, Saporito <tanya.saporito@dhhs.nc.gov> 
Sent: Wednesday, January 31, 2024 11:06 AM
To: Sandy Godwin <stgodwin@capefearvalley.com>
Subject: FW: [External] CFVMC Request for Exemption from CON Review

Good morning,
I have one question: it appears from the line drawing that the proposed new construction is across
Melrose Rd. from the main campus building at 1538 Owen Drive. Is Melrose Rd. a part of CFVMC’s
“main campus”?
Thank you in advance, Sandy. Thinking of you. 
Tanya M. Saporito, J.D. I work from home and in the office. Email is the best way to contact me.
Project Analyst
Division of Health Service Regulation, Certificate of Need
NC Department of Health and Human Services
Office: 919-855-3873
Tanya.saporito@dhhs.nc.gov
NCDHHS provides essential services to improve the health, safety and well-
being of all North Carolinians. Learn more about NCDHHS initiatives and
priorities.

Learn more at Medicaid.ncdhhs.gov.
Twitter | Facebook | Instagram | YouTube | LinkedIn

mailto:tanya.saporito@dhhs.nc.gov
mailto:stgodwin@capefearvalley.com
mailto:tanya.saporito@dhhs.nc.gov
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www2.ncdhhs.gov/dhsr/__;!!HYmSToo!c_MeS6h6opULnw5sk_p9dAb6JpDUNdvoxP9vDIiC5Zl3diSzt4MEWW1QfU2sYIzWxKYaf99uutqRgaEjGKZgSNpzYi8$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.ncdhhs.gov/__;!!HYmSToo!c_MeS6h6opULnw5sk_p9dAb6JpDUNdvoxP9vDIiC5Zl3diSzt4MEWW1QfU2sYIzWxKYaf99uutqRgaEjGKZguQdtFY4$
mailto:Tanya.saporito@dhhs.nc.gov
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.ncdhhs.gov/about/department-initiatives/strategic-priorities__;!!MEqbI_d7ND4FHnxD-Q!QlhjIAEG_Rwq-Wc59LqbmOb3RWnwfIljGc6-rwswQttEVLDmVFMHz3VysGzcDLPLQwHz8m-riBbGV3oDLkjYcWycWXaqvojFBmKy$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.ncdhhs.gov/about/department-initiatives/strategic-priorities__;!!MEqbI_d7ND4FHnxD-Q!QlhjIAEG_Rwq-Wc59LqbmOb3RWnwfIljGc6-rwswQttEVLDmVFMHz3VysGzcDLPLQwHz8m-riBbGV3oDLkjYcWycWXaqvojFBmKy$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/medicaid.ncdhhs.gov/__;!!MEqbI_d7ND4FHnxD-Q!QlhjIAEG_Rwq-Wc59LqbmOb3RWnwfIljGc6-rwswQttEVLDmVFMHz3VysGzcDLPLQwHz8m-riBbGV3oDLkjYcWycWXaqvm2vPs1w$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/medicaid.ncdhhs.gov/__;!!MEqbI_d7ND4FHnxD-Q!QlhjIAEG_Rwq-Wc59LqbmOb3RWnwfIljGc6-rwswQttEVLDmVFMHz3VysGzcDLPLQwHz8m-riBbGV3oDLkjYcWycWXaqvm2vPs1w$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/twitter.com/ncdhhs__;!!MEqbI_d7ND4FHnxD-Q!QlhjIAEG_Rwq-Wc59LqbmOb3RWnwfIljGc6-rwswQttEVLDmVFMHz3VysGzcDLPLQwHz8m-riBbGV3oDLkjYcWycWXaqvuAmqKta$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.facebook.com/ncdhhs/__;!!MEqbI_d7ND4FHnxD-Q!QlhjIAEG_Rwq-Wc59LqbmOb3RWnwfIljGc6-rwswQttEVLDmVFMHz3VysGzcDLPLQwHz8m-riBbGV3oDLkjYcWycWXaqvsabUcqX$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.instagram.com/ncdhhs/__;!!MEqbI_d7ND4FHnxD-Q!QlhjIAEG_Rwq-Wc59LqbmOb3RWnwfIljGc6-rwswQttEVLDmVFMHz3VysGzcDLPLQwHz8m-riBbGV3oDLkjYcWycWXaqvqCFj7tC$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.youtube.com/user/ncdhhs/__;!!MEqbI_d7ND4FHnxD-Q!QlhjIAEG_Rwq-Wc59LqbmOb3RWnwfIljGc6-rwswQttEVLDmVFMHz3VysGzcDLPLQwHz8m-riBbGV3oDLkjYcWycWXaqvh9M8PJn$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.linkedin.com/company/ncdhhs/__;!!MEqbI_d7ND4FHnxD-Q!QlhjIAEG_Rwq-Wc59LqbmOb3RWnwfIljGc6-rwswQttEVLDmVFMHz3VysGzcDLPLQwHz8m-riBbGV3oDLkjYcWycWXaqvqgvg5F5$

NC MEDICAID

600,000+ more people can get
health coverage starting Dec. 1.

Medi

ncdhhs.gov






Email correspondence to and from this address is subject to the North Carolina Public Records Law and may be disclosed to third parties
by an authorized State official. Unauthorized disclosure of juvenile, health, legally privileged, or otherwise confidential information,
including confidential information relating to an ongoing State procurement effort, is prohibited by law. If you have received this email in
error, please notify the sender immediately and delete all records of this email.

From: Karin Sandlin <ksandlin@claritysservices.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, January 30, 2024 2:50 PM
To: Tanya, Saporito <tanya.saporito@dhhs.nc.gov>
Cc: Waller, Martha K <martha.waller@dhhs.nc.gov>; Sandy Godwin
<stgodwin@capefearvalley.com>
Subject: [External] CFVMC Request for Exemption from CON Review
CAUTION: External email. Do not click links or open attachments unless verified. Report suspicious emails with the
Report Message button located on your Outlook menu bar on the Home tab.

Tanya,
Attached please find an exemption request submitted by Cape Fear Valley Medical Center to
construct and expand ancillary and support space on the main campus. Please contact me or
Sandy if you have any questions.
Thank you,
Karin

Karin Sandlin
President, Clarity Strategic Services
4208 Six Forks Road, Suite 1000, Raleigh, 27609
Mobile: 919-271-8200
ksandlin@claritysservices.com
www.claritystrategicservices.com
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This electronic mail transmission may contain information
that is privileged and/or confidential. Additionally, this communication may contain individual
protected health information ("PHI") that is subject to protection under state and federal laws,
or other privileged, confidential or proprietary information of Cape Fear Valley Health System
that may not be further disclosed. Please be advised that any disclosure, copying, distribution
or other use of the contents of this message by anyone other than the intended recipient is
prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender
immediately by replying to the message and deleting it from your computer.

mailto:ksandlin@claritysservices.com
mailto:tanya.saporito@dhhs.nc.gov
mailto:martha.waller@dhhs.nc.gov
mailto:stgodwin@capefearvalley.com
mailto:ksandlin@claritysservices.com
https://urldefense.com/v3/__http:/secure-web.cisco.com/1cchRPFeM6XufK8Bh1dJZE0O7_-YZPnfTzJTNjbSPNHTflas2Ttciyb0XHEUxty8XgjRTcQPtWXvdi89bKXivULccloylgnSpw6xzrOGHt-Nh0cNzdqzD5gtBwwYlKRvxPtEt2n8WGcKlicNTnwic5KYlJ0PcaeIemp6wt3q8DqhrA7afNf5RvbesTHg1mtgmBs7wWmYsT0LFt_L5lQdmN3K7eDe9DIBrrNNSTfhp0fb6dcCqvj8ZEY7FWo2H2Rbe6M79NsNKdyPMBEeOYHTiZsiQkkBYdA8Ytd4ZQkMmr5jk7Lu4kh82E3xi9zPsvpxauBP9NOOf4RZRYUeDxaI7vw/http*3A*2F*2Fwww.claritystrategicservices.com__;JSUl!!MEqbI_d7ND4FHnxD-Q!QlhjIAEG_Rwq-Wc59LqbmOb3RWnwfIljGc6-rwswQttEVLDmVFMHz3VysGzcDLPLQwHz8m-riBbGV3oDLkjYcWycWXaqvuXeW3Rb$








Exhibit 1: Main Campus Location



 

 

CFVMC Hospital 

LocaƟon of new campus building 



Exhibit 2: CFVMC License





From: Tanya, Saporito
To: Stancil, Tiffany C
Subject: FW: [External] CFVMC Request for Exemption from CON Review
Date: Wednesday, January 31, 2024 10:05:26 AM
Attachments: CFVHS Exemption Request_CFVMC Campus Building_1.29.24.pdf

image001.png

 
 
Tanya M. Saporito, J.D.  I work from home and in the office. Email is the best way to contact me.
Project Analyst
Division of Health Service Regulation, Certificate of Need
NC Department of Health and Human Services
 
Office: 919-855-3873
Tanya.saporito@dhhs.nc.gov
 
NCDHHS provides essential services to improve the health, safety and well-
being of all North Carolinians. Learn more about NCDHHS initiatives and
priorities.
 

 
Learn more at Medicaid.ncdhhs.gov.
 
Twitter | Facebook | Instagram | YouTube | LinkedIn
 
 

Email correspondence to and from this address is subject to the North Carolina Public Records Law and may be disclosed to third parties
by an authorized State official. Unauthorized disclosure of juvenile, health, legally privileged, or otherwise confidential information,
including confidential information relating to an ongoing State procurement effort, is prohibited by law. If you have received this email in
error, please notify the sender immediately and delete all records of this email.
 

From: Karin Sandlin <ksandlin@claritysservices.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, January 30, 2024 2:50 PM
To: Tanya, Saporito <tanya.saporito@dhhs.nc.gov>
Cc: Waller, Martha K <martha.waller@dhhs.nc.gov>; Sandy Godwin
<stgodwin@capefearvalley.com>
Subject: [External] CFVMC Request for Exemption from CON Review

 
CAUTION: External email. Do not click links or open attachments unless verified. Report suspicious emails with the
Report Message button located on your Outlook menu bar on the Home tab.
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Tanya,
 
Attached please find an exemption request submitted by Cape Fear Valley Medical Center to
construct and expand ancillary and support space on the main campus. Please contact me or
Sandy if you have any questions.
 
Thank you,
 
Karin
 

Karin Sandlin
President, Clarity Strategic Services
4208 Six Forks Road, Suite 1000, Raleigh, 27609
Mobile: 919-271-8200
ksandlin@claritysservices.com
www.claritystrategicservices.com
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